
Item Title:   Public Hearing to Consider Renaming a Portion of James Slaughter 
Road 

 
 
Specific Action Requested: 
That the Board of Commissioners holds a public hearing and adopts the attached 
ordinance to rename permanently a 0.14 mile portion of James Slaughter Road (SR 
1399) as Spainhour Lane, effective October 21, 2024.  
 
 
Item Summary: 
 
Purpose:  State statute requires the Board of Commissioners to hold a public 

hearing to rename state owned streets outside the corporate limits 
of municipalities.  

 
Background: On September 17, 2024, the Town of Fuquay-Varina passed a 

Resolution to change the name of the street segment that is affected 
by the realignment of James Slaughter Rd with Westminster Lane at 
a signaled intersection. This road is located in the Extra Territorial 
Jurisdiction, which requires the county to hold a public hearing before 
the Board of Commissioners. North Carolina General Statute § 
153A-239.1(a) 

 
Strategic Plan: This action supports standard County operations.  
 
Fiscal Impact: The county will replace one street sign.    
 
Additional Information: 
 
The proposed name changes in the unincorporated area affect no business, two 
residences, and a cell tower. 
 



 
 
 
Attachments: 

1. Presentation 
2. Town of Fuquay-Varina Resolution  
3. Wake County Ordinance  

 


